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WELCOME 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
I hope the summer break was a relaxing and 
refreshing time for all families.  
 
Once again, a big welcome back to a new and exciting 
year of learning for our students. We are delighted 
that the year has started well. It has been lovely to 
see the smiling faces all around school especially from 
our newest students, the Year 7s, over the last two 
weeks. They have shown great maturity, strength and 
adaptability in adjusting to high school life and I am 
very proud of them.  
 
The rest of our students have also started their 
academic year enthusiastically, which is so pleasing to 
note. 
 
Welcome all to the 2023 academic year! 
 
Students urged to set goals for 2023 
All students across the school have been asked by 
staff to begin the year with some academic and 
personal goals for the year. Students are encouraged 
to write these goals down and keep them in a safe 
place and  
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Available now in 
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uniform shop 
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Principal’s message continued 
 
review them a few times throughout the year. A 
perfect place to start with setting academic goals is to 
review Semester 2 School Reports from last year. 

 
Please assist your daughters if they seek your help 
with these goals.  

 
Permission to publish 
Please update this information with the school if you 
haven’t already done so last year, or if you are a new 
parent. It is critical that the Front Office receives a 
signed copy from parents and caregivers to give us 
permission to publish your daughter’s photographs 
and work. This permission also means that we can 
take a photograph of your child at the designated 
school photograph day, and then publish the 
photograph in the Jirra Yearbook which is compiled by 
Year 9 students for distribution at the end of each 
year. Your cooperation in this matter is appreciated. 

 
Change of address and other details 
Please update your details with the Front Office if you 
have moved, taken on a new mobile number or 
changed your email address. It is important that we 
have the right contact details as we may need to 
contact you from time to time such as a medical 
emergency. 

 
Uniform Update 
Randwick Girls’ High School is a uniform school. 
Students are expected to wear full school uniform 
every day unless they have a valid reason. In this 
instance, they are to bring a note from their parents. 
All uniform items are now available for purchase from 
our uniform supplier, Wileys. You can also order 
online by visiting their website. 

 
Mobile phones 
The use of mobile phones is not permissible in the 
classroom. Phones may be confiscated for 24 hours if 
students do not comply with this requirement.  

 
The school will be working with staff, student leaders 
and parents to determine other appropriate 
approaches in the coming months. 

 
Year 7 parents 
There will be a Meet and Greet night on Monday 20 
February from 5:30 pm in the library courtyard. Please 
come and meet your daughter’s teachers and other 
parents on this night, over a lovely barbecue 

organised and sponsored by the P&C. Mr Rekic, Ms 
Reilly and I, together with our staff, look forward to 
meeting you! 

 
Communication with the school 
Your daughter’s Year Adviser is the first port of call for 
all matters. They may direct you to the right person to 
contact in the school after the initial contact. 

 
The Year Advisers for 2023 are: 
Year 7 – Ms Tomov (English staffroom) 
Year 8 – Ms Tweneboa (Social Sciences staffroom) 
Year 9 – Ms Venizelou (Mathematics staffroom) 
Year 10 – Ms Nelmes (English staffroom) 
Year 11 – Ms Rollo (TAS staffroom) 
Year 12 – Ms Thornton (PDHPE staffroom) 
 
For academic related queries, the subject teacher as 
well as the Heads of Departments can be contacted.  
 
The Head of Departments for 2023 are: 
English – Ms Livesey 
Mathematics – Ms Moore 
Science – Ms Chapman 
History – Ms Jansen 
Social Sciences – Mr James 
PDHPE – Mr Davidson 
TAS – Ms Neroutsos 
Creative Arts – Ms Theodoridis 
Wellbeing – Ms Garcia 
Secondary Studies/LOTE – Mr Roma 
Teaching and Learning – Ms Roberts 
 
To contact these teachers, you can email randwickg-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au, using Attention: (use the 
name of the specific teacher), or phone the Front 
Office on 9398 3233 and leave a message for the 
teachers to call you back.  
 
P&C  
The school encourages parents to participate in their 
daughters’ education by getting involved with the 
school. One way to be involved is through 
involvement with the P&C. You are encouraged to 
attend P&C  
 
meetings which are usually held once a month during 
term. Dates are available from the school’s website. 

 
Our first P&C meeting will be held on Monday 27 
February. You are encouraged also to support the  
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school through your financial donation to the P&C 
Contribution of $50 per student. These monies will be 
used to provide essential educational needs for the  
 

students. I thank you all in advance for assisting the 
school to provide more resources for our students. 
 
Lucy Andre 
Principal 

 
 
 
 
 

 would like to start my first report of the year 
by welcoming back all our wonderful staff and 
students to another year at Randwick Girl’s 

High School, as well as extending a special 
welcome to our incoming Year 7. As the class of 
2028, you still have many years of high school 
ahead of you. These years will be amongst some 
of the most memorable, and the knowledge and 
skills that you develop along the way will stay 
with you for the rest of your life. I encourage you 
to take advantage of all the opportunities that 
Randwick Girls’ has to offer, be they in class, 
through our extensive co-curricula programs, 
clubs, sporting teams and organised events. High 
school is time to explore your interests and 
challenge yourself to try new activities, within a 
safe and supported environment. I wish you all 
the best in your scholastic journey ahead, and 
look forward to the opportunity to meet students 
and parents over the course of the following 
years. 
 
Each year group has it’s own unique challenges, 
none more so than our Year 12, class of 2023. 
Whilst this year is a capstone year, learning is 
always ongoing and a lifelong process. With that 
in mind, this year contains a lot of skills, 
knowledge and competencies to master. I 
encourage you to strive for your personal best 
and maintain a high attendance in order to 
maximise your learning. Organisation, and 
seeking assistance when necessary are key to 
managing the competing demands of Year 12. 
And no matter what year you are in, be aware 
that your teachers are always ready to assist and 
answer any questions you may have.  
 
This year’s swimming carnival was one of the best 
ever, and despite an early morning drizzle, staff 
and students attended en masse. This was the 
first year in many, that the swimming carnival 

 
 
 
 
was attended by all year groups, and the fantastic 
levels of attendance and participation was a 
wonderful way of celebrating this transition. A big 
thanks goes to the PDHPE faculty for the amazing 
job they did in coordinating this event. 
 
Until next time 
Mr Rekic  
 
 
 
 
 

elcome back to the 2023 school year. I 
would like to extend a warm welcome 
to our new Year 7 students and our 

many new students across Years 8-12. It is great 
to have you join our Randwick Girls’ community. 
It has been a busy start to the year and our 
students have settled in well ready for a positive 
year of learning.  
 
I would like to publicly congratulate our Year 12 
class of 2022 for their exceptional results last 
year. It is so pleasing to hear all the uplifting 
stories of our students moving beyond school 
into their chosen pathways. 
 
At the start of each year, our new class of Year 7 
students participate in the Year 7 Orientation 
Program, an action–packed week of fun activities, 
The Orientation week allows the newest 
members of our community to make a confident 
start to secondary schooling. My thanks go to all 
the parents and staff for their hard work in 
preparing for the new school year.  
 
 
 
 
From the Deputy’s continued on page 15 

I 

W 

From the Deputies 



 

   

 

Go Abby! 
 
Abby is a member of Majestic Ice Australia and 
represents Sydney Figure Skating Club. In November 
last year her team, Majestic Ice Junior, won the 
Junior Synchronized section when competing for 
NSW at the Australian Figure Skating 
Championships, held in Brisbane.  
 
Her team will now be representing Australia and 
heading overseas at the end of February to compete 
at two international events in March. These two 
events are the Swiss Cup held in Widnau, 
Switzerland and the World Junior Synchronized 
Skating Championships in Angers, France.  
 
Abby's team will be holding a monster garage sale at 
Canterbury Olympic Ice Rink car park on Saturday 11 
February, to raise money to help fund the trip 
overseas and extra training sessions. She also has a 
Go Fund Me page: https://gofund.me/116734e9 
 
Go Abby, we know you will do us proud! 
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Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. 
The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy.

Project overview

We’re upgrading Randwick Boys High School and Randwick Girls High School to provide modern facilities and improve 
educational outcomes for the school community. The delivery of these projects is essential to the future learning needs of 
our students.  

The upgrade to Randwick Boys High School will deliver upgraded science labs, a Fitness Learning Hub and new Technology 
and Applied Sciences (TAS) facilities. 

The upgrade to Randwick Girls High School will deliver refurbished TAS facilities, a new woodwork learning workshop, 
enhanced library facilities and an administration reconfiguration that involves relocating the school entry. 

In addition to the upgrades, other improvements will be made to both campuses including toilet facilities, roof replacements, 
power supply, enhancements to the halls and upgrades to movement areas, including covered walkways.

Randwick Boys High School and 
Randwick Girls High School upgrades

Project update  |  February 2023

Example of completed school facilities

mailto:schoolinfrastructure%40det.nsw.edu.au?subject=
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
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Randwick Girls High School

Progress summary

Construction of the new woodwork learning facility is 
finished and it will be opened for teaching and learning in 
early Term 1 2023. Minor works to finish the fit out such 
as installing LED lighting will be completed over the 
coming weeks. 

Over the summer school holidays, we completed planned 
maintenance works to upgrade staff bathrooms and replace 
the roof of Block C. 

Next steps

Work on the roof replacement for Block E continues and is 
expected to be finished by mid-February 2023.

We have started the procurement process for the upgrades 
to the food technology classrooms and a contract is likely to 
be awarded this Term. New woodwork learning facility

Randwick Boys High School

Progress summary

The contract for the construction of the new Fitness Learning Hub was awarded before the end of Term 4 2022 and 
construction started on 16 January 2023. Works to demolish the existing science laboratories are underway. 

Over the summer school holidays, school-funded landscaping improvements were made around the school, and these are 
ready for the start of Term 1 2023.

Next steps

Works will continue on the new Fitness Learning Hub and construction is expected to be finished by the end of April 2023.

We have started the procurement process for the science laboratory upgrades and a contract is likely to be awarded 
this Term.  

The procurement process for the electricity upgrade has also started and negotiations with electrical contractors and the 
energy authority are ongoing. Work on this upgrade is expected to start during this term and be completed in Term 2 2023.

Get involved
We will continue to share project updates with the community. For more information about the project, please visit the 
project webpage on edu.nsw.link/RBHS-RGHS 

For any questions or feedback related to the upgrades, please contact us on the details below. 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure%40det.nsw.edu.au?subject=
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
http://edu.nsw.link/RBHS-RGHS
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Creative Arts News 
 

Welcome back from the Creative Arts Faculty!  
 
The Creative Arts faculty would like to welcome all students back to school this year. We are looking 
forward to a year full of creativity and innovation in our classroom and beyond. Both Music and Visual Arts 
teachers have some exciting opportunities in stall for our junior and senior students with exciting new 
programs, task and learning opportunities. We look forward to seeing our students flourish in their 
learning and engage with their passion for Music and Visual Arts this year.  
 
Once again, our HSC students experienced phenomenal success in the HSC. We would like to congratulate 
our Visual Arts and Music students who persevered with their Bodies of Work and musical performances 
despite the difficulties they faced in 2021 whilst completing their Preliminary course.   
 

Visual Arts News 
 

Art Express Opening Night at The Art Gallery of NSW 
Congratulations to Sunny Pather and Tallulah Eaton Lipman for their Art Express success. These students 
have achieved the highest honour in the Visual Arts HSC with their work featuring in a series of exhibitions 
that represent the top 5% of HSC artwork submissions in NSW.  Sunny’s artwork is currently on display at 
the Art Gallery of NSW and will tour to the Glasshouse regional gallery.  
 
Stay tuned for Tallulah’s 
artwork, Endangered species of 
delusion which will feature in 
the Virtual Exhibition, Art 
Express at Sydney Olympic 
Park and Mudgee Arts Precinct 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

See Sunny’s work and the work 
of other young artists at the 
ArtExpress website. 
https://www.artgallery.nsw.go
v.au/art/insideartexpress/2023
/sunny-pather/ 
 

https://www.artgallery.nsw.gov.au/art/insideartexpress/2023/sunny-pather/
https://www.artgallery.nsw.gov.au/art/insideartexpress/2023/sunny-pather/
https://www.artgallery.nsw.gov.au/art/insideartexpress/2023/sunny-pather/
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Promising beginnings 
Our 2023 Year 12 cohort have worked hard particularly over the holidays, making a solid start on their 
Bodies of Work. They impressed teachers with their enthusiasm, independence, and level of progress. 
Keep up the good work, Year 12; we know you will produce phenomenal work this year! We look forward 
to sharing artworks from Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 in our next newsletter.  
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Excursions to look forward to:  
 
Wednesday 22 February 
Year 11 Visual Arts to Do Ho Suh at the Museum of Contemporary Art 
Year 12 Visual Arts to Art Express at the Art Gallery of NSW 
 
 

RGHS Art Club 2023 
Due to popular demand, Art Club will continue in 2023 
and will take place on Monday afternoons between 3:15 
pm and 4:30 pm in room 210A commencing in Week 5 on 
Monday 27 February. Art Club is an extracurricular activity 
for serious Visual Arts students planning to select Visual 
Arts in Year 11 and 12. Art Club is a place where highly 
motivated students in Years 7-10 can develop their skills 
both independently and under the guidance of a Visual 
Arts teacher. Please speak to your Visual Arts teacher if 
you are interested in joining. Listen out for an 
announcement in the daily notices. Permission notes can 
be collected from the notice board outside the Creative 
Arts Staffroom and returned to either Ms Theodoridis or 
placed it in the black letterbox near the staffroom door. 
 
 
Right: 2021 Art Club student Alena paints a still life with 
oil paint 

 
 
 
 

What’s on in Sydney for budding artists 
 
The Randwick Women Art Prize 
To celebrate 2023 International Women’s Day, Randwick City Council is again holding its annual Women’s 
Art Prize. This year we invite women who live, study or work in Randwick to enter the youth or local 
categories and have expanded the prize categories to include a new open category for women of any age 
with a connection to Randwick LGA. 
 
Entry forms are available online. Entries close 20 February 2023. 
https://www.randwick.nsw.gov.au/community/randwick-city/arts-and-culture/womens-art-prize 
 
 
Art Club and Short Courses at The National Arts School 
NAS Art Club returns in 2023 for young people aged 15-17 years, Art Club is a weekly class specialising in 
taking your art skills to a new level in a fun and supportive environment. 

https://nas.edu.au/product/life-drawing-club-at-nas/ 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.randwick.nsw.gov.au%2Fcommunity%2Frandwick-city%2Farts-and-culture%2Fwomens-art-prize&data=05%7C01%7Cnicole.theodoridis%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C54a8b3c363ef425d073d08db02768e13%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638106480434491134%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uMR4g0cu3zLbJ6UrZDKQOXtH%2F8Qc1lkgdtDkChWyJRY%3D&reserved=0
https://nas.edu.au/product/life-drawing-club-at-nas/
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Art Express  
2 February – 7 May 2023  
Preview 1 February, from 5pm 
Art Gallery of New South Wales 
South Building 
Lower level 2 
 
Featuring an exquisite Body of Work by Randwick Girl’s very own Sunny Pather, this is popular and 
dynamic annual exhibition is in it’s 40th year at the AGNSW. Art Express is a free event and an excellent 
opportunity for our young budding artists to preview examples of outstanding HSC artworks from across 
NSW. Art Express motivates, inspires, and sets the bar high for our students year after year. Stay tuned for 
Tallulah’s artwork, Endangered species of delusion which will feature in the Virtual Exhibition, Art Express 
at Sydney Olympic Park and Mudgee Arts Precinct. 
 
Museum of Contemporary Art 
Two highly recommended exhibitions not to be missed by art lovers. 
 
Do Ho Suh- 4 November 2022–27 February 2023 
https://www.mca.com.au/artists-works/exhibitions/do-ho-suh/ 
 
Primavera 2022: Young Australian Artists- 4 November 2022–12 February 2023 

https://www.mca.com.au/artists-works/exhibitions/primavera-2022-young-australian-artists/ 
 

 

https://www.mca.com.au/artists-works/exhibitions/do-ho-suh/
https://www.mca.com.au/artists-works/exhibitions/primavera-2022-young-australian-artists/
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Music News 
 
In the classroom 
Year 7 students will begin with the keyboard and traditional Western notation, and a rhythmic composition 
assessment will be due end of the term. Year 8 students will focus on early Rock ‘n’ Roll music and the 
guitar, writing lyrics that fit the 12-bar blues. Year 9 will be studying the topics Classical Music, Australian 
Music and Popular Music. They will have the opportunity to compose their own Popular songs using the 
latest technology and will take part in performances. 
 
Our HSC students will study works from the 20th and 21st centuries, including Australian composers such 
as Nigel Westlake and Elena Kats-Chernin. A busy start to the term, listening to composers from around the 
globe and across time! 
 
Concert Band 
Ensembles have started! Our dedicated Concert Band members eagerly resumed rehearsals in the first 
week. We welcome back our musicians and would like to invite any new students who play instruments to 
join. Please speak to Mr Fletcher in the Creative Arts staffroom if you would like to audition; we are always 
excited to welcome new students to our ensembles. If you were a part of your primary school’s Concert 
Band, we encourage you to participate! Rehearsals are held each Friday at 8 am in the A block rehearsal 
room. 
 
Our first performance will be at the Randwick Girls’ High School Class of 1971 reunion and our Open Night 
in Week 7. Thank you to all our ensemble students for proudly representing our school at significant 
events. Your school community values your talent, time and commitment to rehearsals and performances. 
 
Choir 
The choir will begin rehearsals in Week 3 and will take place in A Block on Tuesdays at lunchtime. Please 
join us for a new and exciting program supervised by Mr Fletcher, Ms Kothari and led by Alissa-Jean Fifita 
in Year 12, who will share her specialist knowledge in choral singing with our students. Our choir will 
participate in the In Concert-Secondary Choral Festival at Sydney Town Hall. Over two performances, our 
students will have the opportunity to sing in a massed choir with more than 500 other students and 
perform a range of significant choral works. An exciting event to look forward to for our aspiring singers. 
 
Speak to Mr Fletcher and Mrs Kothari if there is an ensemble that interests you. Your teachers will be 
happy to allow practice time at lunch times when requested. 
 

2022 In Concert performance at Sydney Town Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://artsunit.nsw.edu.au/program/in-concert-secondary-choral-festival
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What’s on in Music in the Eastern Suburbs? 
 
Bondi Beats is a free community platform for young 
people in the local Waverley area aged 13-17 (and 
open to all levels) that focuses on DJing, MCing and 
music production. The program is a first-of-its-kind 
in the local area, catering to young people 
interested in contemporary music production and 
performance. Term 1 will run as 8 x weekly 2hr 
after-school sessions launching February 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Show Gold Sponsor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeHH_Z-LNSInqm-CMmnD2zutz9x_Jl9vei0vx-rY0Jd3PPH1A/viewform
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SCHOOL VACCINATION PROGRAM UPDATE 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 

Keeping your child up to date with routine vaccinations helps to protect them from serious preventable 
diseases. As part of the NSW School Vaccination Program, students in Year 7 are offered free vaccines to 
protect them from diphtheria, tetanus, pertussis (dTpa) and human papillomavirus (HPV). In Year 10, 
students are offered the free meningococcal ACWY vaccine. 
 

Your consent is required for your child to receive routine vaccinations at school. If your child is in Year 7 or 
Year 10 this year, you can now provide this consent online.  
 

This year’s school vaccination clinics will be held on February 27 for Year 7 and June 19 for 
Year 10. 
 

You can provide consent for your child’s vaccinations via ServiceNSW using this link 
(https://nexus.health.nsw.gov.au/).  
 

From February 2023, only one dose of HPV vaccination is required to be fully vaccinated. This change 
has been endorsed by the Australian Technical Advisory Group on Immunisation (ATAGI) based on the 
latest evidence showing that one dose provides the same level of protection against HPV as two doses.   
 

If you have already consented to your child receiving two doses of HPV vaccine, they will only receive one 
dose.  
 

If your child is in Year 8 or above and previously missed their second dose of HPV vaccine, they are now 
considered fully vaccinated and do not require a second dose.  
 

A small number of students who are immunocompromised are still recommended to receive a three-dose 
course of HPV vaccine. If your child is immunocompromised, it is important to discuss their immunisation 
needs with their GP.   
 

If your child misses a school vaccination clinic, the school immunisation nurses will try to catch them up at 
their next visit. Alternately, you can speak to a GP or pharmacist about catching up on vaccination.  
 

For more information on school vaccination visit: health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination or if you have 
any questions, please contact South Eastern Sydney Public Health Unit on 9382 8333 (Ext 2). 

 

They’re Back!!! 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 

From time to time we need to advise parents and carers to be vigilant against nits or lice (eggs). Anyone 
can get head lice through direct head-to-head contact but also from sharing hats, brushes and other 
personal items. Head lice are a problem in many communities and do not reflect poor hygiene or social 
status. 
 

Please check your child’s hair tonight for nits or lice and if you find any, go to your local pharmacy to ask 
for assistance for the best treatment.  
 

Please do your part to prevent the spread of this communicable condition by checking your daughter(s) 
hair daily for the next few weeks and on a regular basis thereafter. Lice infestation is much easier to treat if 
caught early. 
 

Further information on head lice is available in English on the NSW Health website at  
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx 

Your assistance in this regard is appreciated. 

https://nswhealth.service-now.com/school
https://nexus.health.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/schoolvaccination.aspx
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx
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WHAT’S HAPPENNING IN THE LIBRARY 
 
Welcome to Year 7 and new students in all other years. And welcome back all students and staff. 
The Randwick Girls’ High School library is an inviting and friendly sanctuary, as well as a safe and socially 
inclusive teaching and learning space for students and staff.  
 
Opening Hours: 
Library is open every day from 8.30am until 3.15pm.  
In the Library you will find: 

• Fiction arranged in the senior, junior, classics and easy reading sections. 

• Graphic novels and manga 

• Picture books  

• A section dedicated to the First Nations  

• Non-fiction that caters all for subjects and curriculums as well as for personal interest 

• Special interest magazines like CHOICE and Readers Digest 

• DVDs supporting the curriculum as well as leisure 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 2023 
To participate students need to log on to the following website:  

https://prcsupport.freshdesk.com/support/solutions/articles/6000062941 
 
2023 Challenge dates: 
Students can include any books read from the end of the 2022 challenge on their 2023 reading record. Key 
dates for the 2023 challenge are: 

27 February 2023 – challenge opens for student entries 
18 August 2023 – challenge closes for student entries 

 
The PRC rules have been updated for the 2023 challenge. Students can now include up to 10 choice books 
on their reading records and can count 5 books from an approved series as PRC books.  
 
Games and Leisure:  
The Library has a range of board games and puzzles 
which students can use before school and during 
lunch and recess. 
 
Services for students: 

• Senior study and seminar rooms for use for 
private study and project work. 

• Printing and photocopying 

• Computers Assistance with research, 
assignments, related texts and creative 
writing 
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The Homework Centre: 
The Homework Centre is up and running in the Library each Monday and Thursday from 3.30 pm to 5 pm. 
There will be ex-Randwick students who are now at university, and an experienced teacher to give 
assistance across all the subjects. 
 
Once a permission note is signed and returned to the library, students can access the library and its 
resources for 2023. 
 
IMPORTANT REMINDER: When attending Homework Centre students are expected to stay to at least 
4.30pm otherwise they must have permission from a parent/guardian to be able leave before 4.30pm. 
 
Try to be prompt returning library books. Keep bringing in overdue books. Thank you to all students (and 
teachers) who returned overdue books. There is probably someone waiting to borrow the book that is 
sitting on your dresser at home now. 
 
Mr Kominos 
Teacher Librarian 
 

From the Deputies continued 
Year 7 Meet and Greet Evening will be held on Monday 20 February from 5.30pm. We are sure that you 
will value the opportunity to put a face to a name, ask any questions you have, provide any key insights on 
your daughter and meet other families who have students in Year 7. 
 
This year all students from Years 7 – 12 have been issued with a school diary to help them keep organised 
and on top of their homework and assessment requirements. Students are expected to have their school 
diary in every lesson. I would encourage all parents to ensure that you check your child’s Student Planner 
at least once per week.  
 
To support online safety 
awareness, eSafety have launched 
the 2023 Parent and Carer 
Webinar Schedule. The free 
webinars provide Parents and 
Carers with the knowledge, skills 
and tools to support their children 
to have safe, positive online 
experiences. For webinar 
registration go to: 
esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars 
 
As we begin the term, I can’t wait 
to witness all the incredible 
learning activities and experiences 
we will enjoy together this year. 
 
Kind regards 
Ms Reilly 
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The Show Gold Sponsor 
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PD/Health/PE News 
 
After three long years we were able to have our first whole school swimming carnival and it was a 
resounding success. A big congratulations and thank you to Sarah Thompson our sports coordinator for her 
superb organisation and running of the day. I could write multiple pages on how well behaved the students 
were or how much fun they had through to the house cheers or staff v student relay, however, I feel the 
pictures will do this justice. 
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Newmarket Stage 2 - Construction Update 

February 2023 for Randwick Schools 
08/02/23 Site update for Randwick Schools’ Newsletter: 

The Newmarket Randwick Stage 2 project team has made a strong start to 2023 with the installation 

of inground services continuing along with the transport of soil offsite. Throughout February a piling rig 

will be brought into the site to complete the foundation piles to support the building. We anticipate that 

construction traffic conditions from the project will remain at similar levels to those experienced in 

2022.  

During the first quarter of 2023 the hammerhead crane will be erected on site and Lendlease Building 

will shortly be launching a “Name the Crane” competition with the pupils of Rainbow Street Primary 

School.  

We anticipate that concrete trucks will also commence during the first quarter of the year for concrete 

pours across the site. When this occurs, traffic flow into the site will enter and exit via Fennelly Street 

throughout the day. 

 

Should you have any questions regarding this update or on-site activities, please contact the 

Lendlease Building project team on the details below: 

Phone: 1800 879 029 

Email: newmarket@lendlease.com 

 

 

 

mailto:newmarket@lendlease.com
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RGHS P&C Assoc

BSB: 032–257

A/C: 546443

donations go back into projects

for the school

2022 COMMITTEE
Office Bearers
President: vacant

Vice President: Shelley Borer

Secretary: Leanne Bergan

Treasurer: Venkat Krishnan

Executive Members
Andrew Babbage

Deborah Boswell

Irene Nordon

Natalie Martin

Randwick Girls’ High School P&C is a group of parents, carers, staff & community members who work together to provide
opportunities for all students at RGHS. We meet on the third Monday of the month during school term at 7pm. We acknowledge and
pay respect to the past, present and future Traditional Custodians and Elders of this nation and the continuation of cultural,
spiritual and educational practices of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

NEWS

randwickgirlshighschool@pandcaf
filiate.org.au

CONNECT WITH US...

Mon 20 Feb Yr 7 Meet &
Greet | P&C Welcome BBQ
Wed 22 Feb Eastern Suburbs
P&C Alliance meeting
Mon 27 Feb P&C Meeting
Wed 08 Mar International
Women's Day
Mon 20 Mar P&C AGM
Sat 25 Mar State Election
BBQ & Cake Stall

SAVE THE DATES!

DONATIONS

Welcome to 2023 at 
Randwick Girls' High School

P&C Meeting 
Mon 27 Feb
6:30pm | Library

We look forward to welcoming parents & carers to our first meeting on
Mon 27 Feb at 6:30pm in the Library. Please  note earlier start time.

All parents, carers and citizens of the school are welcome! Meetings
are a great opportunity to hear from Principal Lucy Andre and other
guest speakers, to ask questions about school & education matters
and to connect with other parents, carers and staff.  Sign up to our
mailing list for Agenda, Minutes and news: http://eepurl.com/dbYmqD

If you would like to nominate for a position or vote at the AGM in
March, you must be financial at the February meeting.

Year 7 Meet & Greet Welcome BBQ| Mon 20 Feb

The Year 7 Meet and Greet is a great opportunity to connect with
teachers, staff, P&C members and new families. We hope to see you
on Mon 20 Feb. P&C will host a Welcome BBQ...more details will be
communicated by the school shortly.

https://www.facebook.com/RandwickGirlsPandC
http://eepurl.com/dbYmqD


NEWS

Join our mailing list

http://eepurl.com/dbYmqD

The P&C Executive is writing to the
Education Minister to seek clarification
about the proposed public
consultation: “Delivering for the
Eastern Suburbs School Community.” 

We'd love to hear your views.  Please
join our P&C meeting 
Mon 27 Feb 23 |  6:30pm | Library

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3M9JSKM

Community survey:

Next meeting Wed 22 Feb 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3M9JSKM
http://eepurl.com/dbYmqD
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3M9JSKM

